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	PRESS RELEASE


Deficiencies in protective equipment against gunshot wounds or knife stabbings

(Prague, November 1, 2023) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority has inspected protective equipment against gunshot wounds or knife stabbings such as ballistic vests, bulletproof vests or ballistic plates this year. In total, it inspected 11 types of these products and found deficiencies in all of them. 

In 2023, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority carried out an inspection action focused on protective equipment against gunshot wounds or knife stabbings (ballistic vests, bulletproof vests or ballistic plates). The CTIA thus reacted to the development in the market of ballistic protective equipment, to the higher demand for these products and to the submissions received from both the general public and professionals. 

The aim of the inspection action was to see whether the products meet the technical requirements set out in Regulation (EU) 2016/425 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2016 on personal protective equipment and repealing Council Directive 89/686/EEC (hereinafter referred to as the "PPE Regulation"). CTIA officers inspected product marking, CE marking + notified body number, accompanying documentation (instructions for use), EU Declaration of Conformity and technical documentation.

In total, 11 product types were inspected for 12 operators (8 distributors, 3 manufacturers and 1 importer). The CTIA found formal deficiencies in all products inspected. In particular, there was a lack of conformity marking with the relevant regulations, EU Declaration of Conformity, accompanying documentation, other mandatory marking and labelling. Other common deficiencies were the absence of references to the PPE Regulation, the name, address and identification number of the notified body involved in the conformity assessment of PPE.

Within the inspection action, a ban was imposed on goods non-compliant with special legislation on 7 economic operators regarding a total of 529 products with a value amounting to CZK 3,023,844. 

The inspection action showed that each of the inspected economic operators committed misconduct when supplying personal protective equipment to the market. Appropriate measures and sanctions will be imposed in administrative proceedings.  
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